
Board of Supervisors Minutes 

November 12, 2024 

 

The Tama County Board of Supervisors met at 8:30 a.m. November 12, 2024.  Present: 1st District 

Supervisor, Curt Hilmer; 2nd District Supervisor, Bill Faircloth.  3rd District Supervisor, Dan 

Anderson joined by phone.   Also present, Tama County Auditor Laura Kopsa, Assistant Auditor 

Karen Rohrs, members of the public and Deputy Sheriff Wall.   

 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

 

Motion by Faircloth, seconded by Anderson to approve the agenda.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.   

 

Public Comment on Agenda Items:  There was a question as to why the 1st tier canvass date and 

time is being changed. 

 

Motion by Anderson, seconded by Faircloth to approve the minutes of the November 4th regular 

meeting.   All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

 

The Board met with Ben Daleske, Tama County Engineer, to get a road projects report.   

 

Tammy Wise, HR/Insurance Administrator, informed the board of newly elected 

supervisors/elected officials training this Friday.  She reminded the board of the department head 

meeting for next Monday and she also reminded the board of union negotiations scheduled for 9:00 

am on November 22nd. 

 

Motion by Faircloth, seconded by Anderson to approve the Annual Urban Renewal Report for 

Fiscal Year 2023-2024 as presented by the Auditor.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

 

Due to a scheduling conflict the board of supervisors need to move the date and time of the 1st tier 

canvass for the November 5, 2024, General Election to Tuesday, November 12, 2024, at 11:30 am.  

Motion by Anderson, seconded by Faircloth to approve moving the 1st tier canvass date and time.  

All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

 

Motion by Faircloth, seconded by Anderson to approve the claims for payment as presented.  All 

voted aye.  Motion carried. 

 

Chairman Hilmer adjourned the meeting at 8:59 am. 

 


